The City Council of Elk Horn met in special session on Monday, April 25th, 2022, at 6:00 PM with the following members present: Mayor Hansen; Councilmen Fredericksen, D. Petersen, Teegerstrom, Hogberg and K. Petersen. Also in attendance was Todd Valine Director of the Shelby County Chamber of Commerce, Steve Turner, Bob & Glenda Mortensen, Lisa Riggs, and Jerry Hoffman.

Fredericksen moved, seconded by D. Petersen to approve the agenda as presented. Ayes 5. Motion carried.
Todd Valine and Steve Turner stated they have been working over the course of 4 years to find a facility for training of military veterans and families to continue to work. The state has dollars available to help with these types of programs and cyber security. They would like to use roughly ten rooms to start with this project. This organization would be a nonprofit. Lisa Riggs stated this would be a great asset to Elk Horn although with other buildings available we could keep the hotel as a hotel and use a different space in town for this specific project. Council members would like to discuss this further once the RFP document is available. The RFP document will allow the city to request proof of funds for purchase and renovations and allow the city to request a time frame of work to be done. The council meets Monday May 2nd and will follow up with Clint. 
K. Petersen moved, seconded by Hogberg to adjourn the meeting at 6:56PM. Ayes: All, Motion Carried.

___________________________              _______________________________
Keli Hansen, Mayor                                         Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk



